Minutes from the February 15, 2006 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
 
In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Bea Baldwin, Donna Methvien, Marvin Yates, Aron Walker, Bridget Hester, Tiffane Henry, and Katherine Ford. Also in attendance were Glyn Smith and Rosalyn Chauvin.  
   

The meeting began at 11:10 a.m. 
 
                     The December 7, 2005 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Aron Walker to approve the minutes. Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.
 
                     Reports on Action Items:
 
o        There were no action items to report on.
 
                     Small Project Proposals – Dr. Asoodeh presented a recommendation from the subcommittee to approve 9 of the 11 proposals submitted with stipulations for two of those approved.   A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Dr. Baldwin.  Aron Walker seconded the motion.  The vote was 8–0 in favor of approving this motion.  
 
                     Surplus Computer Proposals Subcommittee Recommendation – Donna Methvien reported that the subcommittee recommends approval of 2 proposals totaling 37 computers.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Aron Walker.  Bridget Hester seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.

 

                     Core Switch – Dr. Asoodeh reported on a need to replace the current core switch to better troubleshoot problems with the wireless/wired network.  Due to administration budget cuts from Hurricane Katrina, he requested that the committee consider funding the purchase of this new core switch. A motion to approve funding this system to fix the wireless/wired network situation was made by Dr. Yates. Aron Walker seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion. Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will provide the committee with a short proposal giving details of the equipment and pricing information. He will also start the process of purchasing the approved equipment. 
 

                     Glyn’s Report – Glyn Smith provided a report on the need to increase the number of computers available in or around Fayard.  He also is working on a report that is anticipated to show a decrease in the usage of North Campus Building B computer labs.  Action Items:  Dr. Asoodeh will meet with department heads from Computer Science & IT, Math and FPSSRC to determine if their labs can provide additional open time during peak traffic periods.  He will also look at how many computers could be added to the 24 Hour Lab and the Periodic Teaching and Training Lab. 
 

                     Library Wireless Laptops Checkout Program - Aron Walker stated that the Library Wireless Laptop Checkout Program seems to be a huge success and is very heavily used.   He inquired about the possibility of expanding the program to include additional wireless laptops.  Dr. Asoodeh said we would see if the Library submits a Large Project Proposal for this and if not we will plan to include this item in the 2006-2007 STF Budget.

 

                     A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Yates.  Aron Walker seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 11:37 a.m. 
 
                     Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held on March 15, 2006.  Rosalyn Chauvin will notify the committee members of the location. 
  

